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Your City News
MAYOR'S COMMUNITY MESSAGE

CIVIC CENTRE ACTION
Over the coming months, I’ll be 
explaining how after more than  
a decade of inactivity, poor  
decision making and mismanagement 
this Council is taking decisive action  
to finally give the City of Ryde 
community the civic centre  
and community hub it needs  
and deserves.
At the 10 December 2024 Ordinary 
Meeting, Council made important 
decisions regarding the 1 Devlin 
Street site – home of the infamous 
‘hole in the ground’ – and the 
adjoining 150-156 Blaxland Road site, 
which is currently used as a car park.
Soon, we will be taking to market an 
Expression of Interest (EOI) campaign 
for the long-term lease of 1 Devlin 
Street. This leasehold will provide 
Council with vital funding needed to 
construct a multi-storey civic centre, 
including a cultural and community 
hub and an element of affordable 
housing at 150-156 Blaxland Road.

This sound financial strategy will 
enable both of these critical sites to 
remain in public ownership and also 
help to fulfil Council’s obligation to 
help ease Sydney’s crippling  
housing crisis.
I am looking forward to an exciting 
outcome that will benefit the  
City of Ryde community for 
generations to come.

TG MILLNER PLAN
At the 25 March 2025 Ordinary 
Meeting, it was resolved that I write 
to Prime Minister Anthony Albanese, 
Federal Opposition Leader Peter 
Dutton, NSW Premier Chris Minns, 
and other stakeholders to request 
joint Federal and State funding for  
the future embellishment of  
TG Millner Fields.
This request comes in anticipation 
that Council will succeed in its  
long-stated plan to compulsorily 
acquire this significant 6.2ha of  
green open space which the 
community desperately needs 

as our population and density 
expands in coming years.
It is worth noting that in June 2024, 
the Federal and State governments 
committed to joint funding of $30 
million to enable ‘critical upgrades’ 
at Leichhardt Oval. At the time, 
Prime Minister Albanese said: 
“My Government understands the 
important role suburban grounds play 
in the quality of life for Australians”.
I believe that the purchase and 
embellishment of TG Millner is just 
as critical, given that the nearby 
Macquarie Park Innovation District 
is being earmarked for 37,000 new 
homes under the State Government’s 
radical rezoning proposals.
The passionate and ongoing 
community campaign to save  
TG Millner from developers’ 
bulldozers indicates that many  
of you feel the same.
I will keep you informed  
of any developments.  

Sincerely,  
Trenton Brown – Mayor 
Email: mayor@ryde.nsw.gov.au  
Phone (via Customer Service):  
9952 8222

LIBRARY NEWS

YOUTH WEEK

SUSTAINABLE WASTE 2 ART PRIZE
LIBRARIES

Join us at Ryde Library for an inspiring Author’s 
Platform and book launch with Australian 
photographer and author Constantine Korsovitis. He will be 
exploring the artistry of shadow puppetry through some stunning 
photography and personal encounters featured in his book  
A Life in Shadows. 
Constantine will share insights into the craftsmanship,  
rituals, and cultural significance of wayang kulit and nang  
talung, exploring their evolution and enduring impact.
Co-presented with UNIMA Australia. 
Book now: www.ryde.nsw.gov.au/AuthorsPlatform

AUTHOR'S PLATFORM:  
A LIFE IN SHADOWS BOOK LAUNCH

When: 	 Saturday 5 April 
Time: 	 2.00 – 3.30pm 
Where: 	 Ryde Library

SAT
5

APR

SAT
5

APR

9.00am – 3.00pm  
2 Irvine Crescent,  
Ryde

10.00am – 2.00pm 
17 Eltham Street, 
Gladesville

SUN
6

APR
List your garage sale for free at www.ryde.nsw.gov.au/GarageSales

GARAGE SALES

For more information scan 
the QR code or visit  
myryde.info/SWAP

• WORKSHOPS
• CASH PRIZES 
• EXHIBITION

COMPETITION OPEN!
Entries close 

Sunday 27 July

2025 Sustainable Waste 2 Art Prize

For more information and to  
book scan the QR code or visit 
www.ryde.nsw.gov.au/YouthWeek

Connecting Communities

VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION AWARDS

Nominations for the 2025 Volunteer 
Recognition Awards are closing soon!
To nominate someone you think has 
made an outstanding contribution to the 
community scan the QR code or visit  
ryde.events/VolunteerAwards

NOMINATIONS CLOSE: 
SUNDAY 6 APRIL


